
 

 

Commission on Aging 

Lebanon Senior Center  

Regular Meeting 

October 11, 2022 1:00pm     

 

 

 

Present:  Liz Shilosky, Geri McCaw, Bonnie LeBlanc, Jane Cady, Donna Lennox, Marion 

Russo, and Tim Rival 

 

Also Attending:  Darcy Battye 

Absent: Jim Donnelly, Darlene Hathaway 

 

Meeting called to order at 1:05 pm by Bonnie LeBlanc 

 

Approval of Minutes   Minutes from June 14, 2022 were read.  Tim Rival made a 

motion to accept the minutes and Jane Cady seconded the motion.  Those  present agreed 

with one abstention. 

 

Correspondence: n/a 

 

Financial Report: n/a 

 

Reports:  Director/ Municipal Agent for the Elderly:  The new 2022 leased van was 

delivered. and our transportation requests are busy at this time. Bingo and exercise class 

are doing well in attendance as well. A new monthly offering will be starting soon.  It 

will be a get together for those affected by Alzheimers in  it’s early stages.  Our afternoon 

tea and October Fest are returning  as well.  The “M” team met again in order to discuss 

resources that are available to seniors. 

 

Senior Center Activities: The Pennsylvania and Newport trips were very popular.  

Upcoming adventures include: Goodspeed Opera House,  New Years at Sea, and a cruise 

to the Panama Canal next year.  Marion has decided to update the name of the group to 

Lebanon Senior Travelers. 
 

The Friends are already working on their annual Christmas Bazaar scheduled for Dec. 3, 

2022.  They presently have 197 members and have added two new board members.  The 

Art Sale held recently netted an amount of $1100, which will be donated to the Food 

Bank in Lebanon.  The conference  room near the main desk will be used as a place to 

offer for sale the creative items made by and donated to our seniors.  The Friends may in 

the future offer two tag sales during the year instead of the usual one.  They are in the 

process of approving the cost of publishing and mailing the recent brochure about our 



 

senior center that will be mailed to all Lebanon residents.  They are working on updating 

some of their bylaws to a more modern wording.  Also they are providing the funds to 

renovate the salon providing a washer and dryer as well as a craft room for $12,800. 

 

Old Business: update on flyer 

 

New Business: A motion was made by Marion Russo and seconded by Jane Cady  to 

accept our mailing brochure created by Liz Shilosky  minus 1 picture that will be 

replaced.  Those in attendance were in agreement. 

 

 

Public Forum:  

 

 

Adjourn: Motion to adjourn at 2:05 was made by Marion Russo and seconded by Geri 

McCaw with those present in agreement 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Donna Lennox 

 

 

  


